From: Bryan Esenberg 
Sent: Tuesday, March 19, 2019 10:45 AM
To: Steve Berlin
Subject: RE: Ethics approval for travel - Civic Leadership Academy [CLA] Global Practicum

Afternoon Mr. Berlin,

We have returned from the CLA Global Practicum.  I went as an employee of the City of Chicago and as a participant in the University of Chicago’s Civic Leadership Academy.  All travel, hotel and meals were paid for by the University of Chicago’s Civic Leadership Academy [CLA].

CLA is a highly competitive, executive training program for nonprofit and government professionals.  The CLA Global Practicum is a required component of the program and a unique opportunity to network with colleagues from around the city and county and to learn from experts on strategies to enhance our work in Chicago.   The entire CLA class was scheduled to meet with nonprofit and government leaders in Delhi, India, but due to security concerns and direction from the US Embassy, the trip was redirected to London, England.

During the trip which left a day later than planned, CLA participants interviewed civic leaders in the City of London about their goals, strategies, tactics, and audiences.  The Civic Leadership Academy [CLA] Global Practicum was in London, England between March 2-10, 2019. Travel costs were born by the CLA program, all included in the cost of tuition.  I was not paid or compensated for my participation in the trip.

Thank you,

Bryan Esenberg
Deputy Commissioner, Housing Development
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